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MARINA ADVISORY COMMITTEE
MINUTES
July 12, 2007
1) CALL TO ORDER

a) The regular meeting of the Marina Advisory Committee was held on the above date in the Public Works Conference Room at City Hall.  The meeting was called to order at 5:02 p.m. 

2) ROLL CALL

a) Members Present:

Ron Babcock, Mimi Cohn, Fred Dickey, Dave Kinley, Chuck Monahan and Alan Silviera.
b) Council Members Present:
Tom Bartee

c) City Staff Present:

Gary Leach, John Cerini, and Jim Haussener

3) APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

a) The minutes of May 10, 2007 were approved as written.
4) APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

a) The agenda was approved.
5) CORRESPONDENCE

a) Jim Haussener reported he had submitted the Committee’s Roster to the Economic Development Department for future Waterfront meeting mailings.
6) NEW BUSINESS

a)
State Lands Fund Report:  John Cerini reported on a series of questions he has asked of the Finance Director:  1) How much was borrowed (if not all at once how much at each in increment)?  2) What were the funds used for?  3) What were the waterfront lease revenues, by year, over the past 15 years?  4) How much of the above lease revenues went into the Marina fund during this period of time?  5) Has the General Fund or any other fund subsidized the Marina over the past 15 years (if so by how much)?  6) Does the current lending mechanism allow for paying down any of the debt to reduce the payment?  7) If there is such a mechanism per question #6 how much would it take to get the payment down to around $600,000/year (total)?  8) Is the interest rate a fixed rate or a variable rate?  A question was raised as to if these funds were being used to develop Wilson Avenue.
b)
Marina Budget and Berthing Fees:  Jim Haussener reported on the status of the Marina’s 2007/2008 budget.  The Marina is not receiving funds from the City’s General Fund, but it is receiving funds from the State Lands Commission Fund.  Also, monies are not being set aside for future dredging needs.  The City Council is being asked on July 17 to raise rates by 4% effective August 1, 2007.

7) OLD BUSINESS

a) Security –The May and June reports were handed out.  Jim Haussener discussed having hired for a temporary period a afternoon security guard as we are having some problems with people in the parking lots drinking and urinating in public.
b)
Marina Management Agreement – John Cerini reported that since the last Committee Meeting he has directed work on the management agreement be halted until the City Council approves moving forward.  He expects that this will go to the Council within sixty days for authorization to complete the assessment of a management agreement.  There were a variety of questions about what are the goals of the process; if there was going to be a request for proposals; revenues generated have to be “new”, not just further increases in existing or new fees; what fund was paying for the assessments; how performance requirements were going to be enforced.  Staff responded that they believed that a complete assessment has to be undertaken to make certain the Marina is being operated in the most efficient manner.  They believed that a larger firm would have greater marketing capabilities.  Concern was expressed that the City is back to where it was when they issued a modified RFP for a management agreement.  Concerns were also expressed on how the facility would be maintained and improved under a management agreement.  It was reported the fees paid by the private developer for the right to enter into an Exclusive Right to Negotiate for a lease were all returned to the developer by the City.  Chair Kinley commented that he understood why staff was moving forward with their recommendation.
c)
Marina Breakwater – Jim Haussener reported there have been no changes since the last meeting.  
d)
The Committee decided to have their next Meeting on Thursday, September 6, 2007.
8) COMMUNITY FORUM

a) None.
9) STAFF COMMENTS
a) Occupancy Report – The monthly occupancy report was handed out.  The Committee was pleased.
b) Miscellaneous Staff Comments – Jim Haussener commented on ongoing efforts to keep the Marina visually attractive by doing things such as painting entrance gates and washing dock boxes in addition to improvements such as replacing decking on H-dock.
10) CHAIRPERSON’S AND COMMITTEE MEMBER’S REPORTS/ AGENDA REQUESTS

a)  None
11) LIAISON COMMENTS

a) Councilmember Bartee commented on dredging and options to reduce dredging as well as the potential benefits of the home porting of the USS Iowa and the creation of a Foreign Trade Zone on Mare Island.
12)  ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 5:54 p.m.
